Zoning Board of Appeals
City Hall
Inspections Office, Room 315
389 Congress St.
Portland, ME 04101
Dear Zoning Board of Appeals,

Please accept this application as the intent of the residents of 45 Randall St., Mrs. Laura Zimmerman and Mr. Derrick Kmetz, to renovate the second floor of their garage to accommodate a single in-law apartment. This apartment will have a bedroom and an open concept living room, dining room, kitchen, and a bathroom.  The structural changes proposed are: full windowed dormers on both the Northwest and Southeast side of the building, a large pane window on the South wall looking towards the Back Cove, and an interior egress entrance separate from the existing garage man-way and car door. There will be no windows on the wall facing our only adjacent neighbor who is to the Northeast. Access to the unit will be fed by a lighted walkway that runs along the Northwest side of the garage. The existing driveway configuration will not change as there is ample room for three cars in the current driveway and plenty of off-street parking.  Please see tentative floor plan for visualization.

Foreseeable problems to construction are few. Our adjacent neighbor will not be affected by windows looking into his yard as there will be none. Windows facing the Portland Housing Authority (PHA) units only affect them in kind. The window facing Back Cove will look out upon a utility alley owned by Seaside Rehabilitation Center and is all grass.  

Thank you for your time and consideration in reviewing our application and plot plans. We look forward to hearing from you about the development of our property to further better the future of our family, and to improve our neighborhood. 

Please do not hesitate to call us, 

Derrick Kmetz & Laura Zimmerman

45 Randall St

Portland Me 04103

Rick: 413-475-0413  Email: Dkmetz@iso.com

Laura: 207-450-1756 Email: Laura@crushdistributors.com
